Associations Newsletter - December 2020  
Thanks to many of you for participating in our virtual annual meeting at the start of December and I can speak for the entire executive committee saying that we missed personally re-connecting with everyone.  Let us all hope we will be able to reconvene face-to-face next year in Orlando. Below is a recap of what occurred during the annual meeting with additional information:

Vote to postpone Associations Committee Officer Elections: By a 98 percent margin the Associations Committee voted to postpone officer elections until the 2021 annual meeting. At that time, the offices of Chair, Vice Chair-Regions, Vice Chair-Workshop, Secretary and Treasurer will be considered for a three-year term.  
Accreditation: 37 associations were fully accredited (the most for a few years), 17 provisionally accredited, and 2 not accredited (Alabama and Missouri Valley) for the annual meeting.
2021:  The Accreditation Sub-Committee is discussing amending accreditation standards to address the inevitable short-falls due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Click on the document library to view entire report and list of Associations Excellence Awards.  
Association Board of Directors Grants: The following ten associations were awarded grants for 2021: Colorado, Lake Erie, Michigan, New England, New Jersey, Niagara, North Carolina, Pacific, Snake River, and Southern California. The following associations have been granted extensions to complete their grants due to COVID-19: Alaska, Arkansas, Georgia, Iowa, Pacific Northwest, San Diego-Imperial, and Virginia. Click on the document library to view entire report.

Association Award Winners: It is our pleasure to recognize these members who have done so much for our organization…thank you!
Horace Crow Associations Award: Don Berry (Maine)
Associations Chair Award: Patrick Pretty (Wisconsin) and Terri Tutt (Ohio)
Regional Volunteer of the Year Awards: East: Faye Howell - Potomac Valley Association, MidAmerica: Ben Whisenton - Colorado Association, Southeast Sonya Palmer - Tennessee Association, Southwest: Mike O’Neal, President, Mike Wilson, Vice President - Texas Southern Association, MidWest: Nancy Seifert - Lake Erie Association, West: Lolitia (Lish) Bache - San Diego-Imperial Association, Northwest: Kenny Emmrick - Pacific Northwest Association  
 
You are reminded of the informative on demand informational presentations on the annual meeting Document Library housed in the Associations area:  
Association President Essentials
Association Secretary Essentials
Association Treasurer Essentials
Associations Bylaws – Understanding Regulation 7-G
2020 USATF Contract Review and Event Safety - December 2020
Accreditation in the time of COVID
Documents:Virtual Meetings & Parliamentary Procedure  
Results of Bylaw and Rules Vote During the Annual Meeting Closing Session:  
The following results of the closing session voting as reported by Pam Fales of Organizational Services:  
Ballot 1, covered Items 3 (Article 11 B), 4 (Regulation 18) and 5 (Article 11 3) received 459 (87.9%) Yes-support votes, 63 (12%) No-do not support votes and 4 abstentions. These items pass with more than the required two-thirds of the votes.  
 
Ballot 2, covered Item 2 (Article 10 Officers), received 303 (57%) Yes-support votes, 224 (42%) No-do not support votes and had 6 abstentions.  Item 2 did not receive the necessary two-thirds Yes-support votes. It does not pass.  
 
Ballot 3-A, covered Item 1 (Article 21), received 271 (53%) Yes-support votes, 235 (46%) No-do not support votes and had 9 abstentions.  Item 1 (Article 21) did not receive the necessary two-thirds Yes-support votes. It does not pass.  
 
Ballot 3-B, covered Item 1 (Regulation 11), received 320 (62%) Yes-support votes, 193 (37.6%) No-do not support votes and had 2 abstentions.  Item 1 (Regulation 11) did not receive the necessary two-thirds Yes-support votes. It does not pass.  
Those items that did not pass revert back to the language before the amendments.  
 
The Rules Package received 327 (90.6%) Yes-support votes, 34 (9.4%) No-do not support votes and had 4 abstentions. It passes.   
 
National Office Holiday Break: 
The national office will be closed from Thursday, 24 December – Monday 4 January.  
 
Winter Associations Workshop: To address outstanding questions and uncertainties as we recover from COVID, we will host a winter workshop sometime late February/early March. Association officers keep an eye out early next year for a questionnaire to ascertain the best weekend and requested topics.  
 
Tuesday, 12 January – 5:30pmPST/8:30pmEST - SafeSport webinar featuring speaker Greg Love: We are fortunate once again have nationally known SafeSport expert Greg Love address our USATF Associations and Youth leadership on SafeSport. Please click here to join us for this webinar.  When  
you click on the link, you will see ‘You cannot join the event now because it has not started’ at the top. Disregard this and click “Register” please follow that link to submit your registration.  
Club Council: During our Annual meeting the Club Council selected a new chair in David Friedman (Shore AC-New Jersey) and he is looking to reenergize the council to grow clubs and build membership.  You can contact David at: davesac@comcast.net.  
 
The Association Resource Center is Your One-Stop for Information!  
The online resource center is divided into five key areas to support Association leaders. Here you will find training modules for everyday tasks like date of birth verifications, resources specific to your position like medal order forms and accreditation information, and much more. The Association Resource Center is continually updated to ensure all Associations have the necessary resources available, day or night.  
Refer to: https://www.usatf.org/associations/association-resource-center-arc

 
Thank you all for your service to our organization, and wishing you a safe holiday season while looking forward to working with you for better 2021! 
Dave Shrock-Associations Chair
